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UTP Directive implementation must avoid 
undermining the single market and harming 

consumers 

Speaking today on the publication of the Commission report on implementation of the Unfair 
Trading Practices (UTP) directive, EuroCommerce Director-General Christian Verschueren said: 

“The Commission reports a good result on implementation of the UTP directive, with most member 
states having already transposed it and those remaining likely to do shortly.  The directive left 
national authorities a lot of leeway in how they implemented the legislation, with a number of 
member states going far beyond the requirements in the directive, with a real risk of creating 
further fragmentation in the single market and regulating practices with very little impact on 
farmers. We ask the Commission to look at member states who have used this to include measures 
which are directly incompatible with single market rules and require a notification under TRIS. We 
further ask the Commission to measure, in line with the objective of the directive, whether these 
benefit farmers. Finally, we would ask the Commission urgently to reconsider their decision to 
exclude buyers from the further feedback exercise they are now conducting.” 

The UTP directive, was part of a package to help farmers, including easing the scope for 
cooperation in producer organisations under the CMO regulation, and a measure on market 
transparency requirements.  It is a minimum harmonisation instrument allowing member states to 
choose to extend its provisions. The majority of countries have done so, widening the directive’s 
scope and the practices covered, in some countries prohibiting up to over 40 different practices 
and some introducing national sourcing obligations that are a clear infringement to the single 
market. We note the report’s helpful comment that measures beyond the minimum laid down in 
the directive are compatible with it “provided they respect the EU’s internal market rules”. 

As a measure based on the agriculture provisions of the Treaty, the directive needs to be assessed 
against its impact on farmers.  Many of the provisions adopted by member states have little 
relationship to that objective.  The directive only provides for protection of suppliers, but none for 
buyers, and a number of member states have decided to protect larger suppliers with considerable 
market power. This was an approach which the DG Competition chief economist specifically 
warned against as part of the impact assessment of the Directive.  

Retailers buy very little direct from farmers, but where they do, they work closely with farmers to help 
them reap the benefit from innovation and premium quality and animal welfare products.  They have 
introduced a wide range of initiatives in this area, including in supporting farmers’ transition to organic, 
promoting locally-grown products, and helping producer groups.  Numerous examples of these 
initiatives can be seen on our dedicated website www.sustainablecommerce.eu 

While some countries have retained existing national provisions to allow buyers to complain about 
abuses by suppliers – of which there are numerous examples, many member states have given 
unilateral protection to suppliers, including large international suppliers. This one-sided approach 
has been reinforced in the Commission’s second UTP survey of stakeholders, which excludes any 
feedback from buyers. 
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